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Dear ,  

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied.     

 

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on  

4 November 2021.  The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon 

request.  Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative 

regulations and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material 

considered by the Board consisted of your application, together with all material submitted in 

support thereof, relevant portions of your naval record and applicable statutes, regulations and 

policies.   

 

A review of your record shows that you entered active duty with the Navy in September 1993.  

While in basic training, you are treated for bilateral knee pain that prevents you from completing 

your physical training.  On 2 December 1993, you are diagnosed with Patellofemoral Pain 

Syndrome and recommended for administrative separation for a preexisting physical condition.  

As a result, you were discharged on 16 December 1993 for entry level performance and conduct 

with an uncharacterized entry level separation.  On 17 March 1995, the Department of Veterans 

Affairs (VA) found no objective finding of pain in either knee and denied your request for 

compensation.  However, the VA subsequently determined you suffered from Systemic Lupus 

Crythematosus and Sjogren’s Syndrome with Fibromyalgia in 2020 and assigned you a 100% 

combined disability rating associated with your bilateral hip replacement from 2016.  This Board 

previously denied your request to change your narrative reason for separation to disability on 27 

February 2020 and 10 June 2021. 

 

The Board carefully considered your arguments that you deserve to have your narrative reason 

for separation change to disability.  You raise the same argument that you were discharged from 

the Navy for bilateral knee pain and subsequently rated by the VA at 100%.  As new evidence, 






